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May 8, 2024 
 
Hon. Scott Harris, Clerk 
Supreme Court of the United States 
1 First St. NE 
Washington DC 20543 
 
RE: Request for Extension of Time to Respond to Petitions in 

Uber Technologies., Inc., et al. v. California, et al., No. 23-1130, and  
Lyft, Inc. v. California, et al., No. 23-1132 

 
Dear Mr. Harris: 
 

The petitions in these two cases were filed on April 16, 2024, and responses are currently 
due on May 20.  On behalf of respondent the People of the State of California, I write to request 
that the deadline to respond be extended in each case by 30 days, to June 19.  The other 
respondent in these cases, California Labor Commissioner Lilia García-Brower, joins in this 
request.   

This is the first extension respondents have sought.  The request is to enable respondents 
to prepare a brief which best assists the Court.  Petitioners have submitted two petitions, each 
against two respondents, which we seek to address in one unified response on behalf of all 
respondents.  In addition, we have already been notified by two amici that they intend to file 
amicus briefs in support of the petitions; those briefs will be due on the date currently set for our 
own response. 

Accordingly, we respectfully request that the date in which to respond to the petitions in 
these cases be extended to June 19. 

Sincerely, 
 
 /s/ Joshua A. Klein 
 

JOSHUA A. KLEIN 
Deputy Solicitor General 

 
For ROB BONTA 

Attorney General 
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cc: Theane D. Evangelis  

   (counsel for petitioner Uber) 
Elaine J. Goldenberg  

(counsel for petitioner Lyft) 
David M. Balter, Miles E. Locker, M. Colleen Ryan, Alec L. Segarich,  
   (counsel for respondent Lilia García-Brower) 

 


